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November Editorial: 

Well, its November again, and don’t they come round quickly?  As always, it is a time 
to remember those who have died for us and for their country.  Our annual 
Remembrance Service will this year be on Thursday 11th November at All Saints 
Church, 10.30 in the Church and then 11.00 at the War Memorial when the Parish 
Wreath will be laid by a veteran.  Everyone is welcome.  If you do not wish to come 
into Church come straight to the war Memorial. 

As you will see from the poster inside, the dustcart will be coming to various 
locations in the parish on Saturday 20th November.  A chance to get rid of anything 
that can’t be put in the bin. 

I have been asked recently if there were any defibrillators in the parish. Yes, there 
are two, one is on the wall at the front of St. Barnabas and the other is located to the 
side, (visible from the road) at Cressing Community Church in The Street. 

But the most important thing is to dial 999 before doing anything else. Stay 
with the patient and if you are instructed by the Ambulance Service to get the 
defibrillator, send someone else to fetch it. Each defibrillator cupboard has a 
code number to gain access and the Ambulance Service will tell you what it is. 
Once you open the machine, there are full instructions inside and the machine will 
speak to you and show you what to do. The Ambulance Service will also talk you 
through using the equipment until the ambulance arrives. 

The Parish Council purchased the defibrillators several years ago and registered 
their location with the Ambulance Service. They are the property of the PC and they 
maintain them.  

Things in the country are still very worrying with regard to the pandemic, so do keep 
safe by taking all the precautions you are advised to. 

Betty 

 

    D I A R Y    

 

Tues. 2nd, 16th and 23rd   Art Group in St. Barnabas. 10.00-1.00pm. 

Tues.9th Coffee Morning in St. Barnabas 11.00-1.00pm  Cost £1 

Wed.10th Events Committee Soup Lunch in Cressing Community Church in The 
Street. 12.00-2.00pm Cost £2. 

 Thur.11th Remembrance Day Service at All Saints Church 10.30 for 11.00am 

Sun.14th Communion Service in All Saints Church  9.00am 

Sat.20th Dustcart at various locations (see poster inside) 

Thur.25th Knit and Natter at St, Barnabas 2.00-4.00pm 
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Cressing Book Group 

Our latest book was The Offing by Benjamin Myers. When 16 year old Robert 
Appleby, son of a coal miner, leaves his Durham village just after WWII to spend a 
summer exploring the north of England, he stumbles upon an overgrown cottage 
overlooking Robin Hood's Bay. The owner Dulcie is outspoken, bohemian and three 
times his age but an unlikely friendship blossoms between them. She introduces him 
to good food, poetry and wider horizons and helps him discover his future potential 
while he in turn helps her to come to terms with her difficult past.  

We liked this book. We enjoyed the entertaining dialogue between Dulcie and 
Robert which we felt really brought the book to life and we liked the way in which 
Robert is shown to change and mature as their relationship progresses. We enjoyed 
the lyrical language and the descriptions of nature and the countryside - though one 
reader did object to the many hyphenated adjectives used at times! Some of us were 
sceptical about the likelihood of a boy of just 16 and of Robert's background being 
able to embark on such a journey but in the end we decided that strict adherence to 
reality isn't important in this fable of hope, discovery and how the negatives in life 
can transform to positives.  

 

CRESSING EVENTS VOLUNTEERS 
 

This months CEV lunch event was Fish & Chips, a tried and tested favourite, 
held at St. Barnabas Church Hall. Our thanks as always for the use of the hall and equipment.  
This was the first time in 18 months that it has been possible to hold our Lunches, for 
us this Lunch held a mixture of emotions since we  have lost a number of lovely friends 
during this  period, so we were very unsure just what the response would be to our restart. I 
am so pleased to say it was like we had never been gone, but with a some what smaller 
number. 
37 portions of fish & chips ordered, one needing to be delivered. It was important “Cyprus 
Fish Bar” delivered on time which they did. The team then made short work of serving along 
with rolls and pickles to Guests and Helpers. 
After the meal it was time for tea or coffee along with biscuits, and sweets, then on to the 
music part of our quiz, before seeing which table had won our fun quiz. It was then soon time 
for our raffle and as always a big thank you for donations to add to this and future raffle’s. 
 

NEXT EVENT 
Our next event is our Soup Lunch on Wednesday 10th November from 12.00 till 2.00 at 
Cressing Community Church Hall, The Street, The cost is just £2.00. 
Our events are open to all, so why sit at home when you can have lunch without any 
washing up, meet other residents, and hopefully have a good time.  But please book your 
place, by calling Pam or Jackie on 584170 or 327064. 
 
Arthur- On behalf of the CEV Team  
 

 



 
P a g e  6  

C r e s s i n g  C o m m u n i t y  M a g a z i n e  



 
P a g e  7  

C r e s s i n g  C o m m u n i t y  M a g a z i n e  

 



 
P a g e  8  

C r e s s i n g  C o m m u n i t y  M a g a z i n e  



C r e s s i n g  C o m m u n i t y  M a g a z i n e  

 
P a g e  9  

Autumn Security Considerations 

As darker nights roll in heralding the approach of winter here are a few things that you can 
consider and include in your general maintenance at this time of year that may make your 
home less attractive to thieves. 

· Put that light on! - 31/10/21 the clocks go back, check and reset the time of your timer 
plugs, lights, and other security devices. Remember to a thief a house in darkness is 
empty.  Some of the things you do to create the illusion you are in when your home is 
unoccupied are: - lights on in rooms that you would normally occupy, TV simulators, a 
doorbell that you can answer remotely on your smartphone. 

· External lighting and CCTV - Make sure that external lighting and CCTV is working and 
clean. 

· Hedges, Trees and plants - A consideration when gardening – most thieves like to work 
unobserved. Have your plants or shrubs grown and are they now obstructing CCTV or 
lighting, does it now prevent neighbours and passer-by’s from seeing your frontage? If 
so a spot of pruning would be advisable, to the front it is recommended to keep hedges 
and shrubs to about 4’ (1.2m) and with trees prune lower branches where suitable to 
allow that visibility of your property. 

· Sheds and gates - keep them closed and locked when not in use, review and maintain 
the locks as required. Alarms on sheds and outbuildings are a good idea. 

· Property marking - tools and lawn mowers going away for the winter, if you have not 
done it already make a note of the model and serial numbers and consider a property 
marking product.  

· Heating Oil - with the value of fuel it is worth considering its security. In the more 
isolated parts of the countryside it is primarily domestic properties that have been 
targeted by the heating oil thieves, but we have also seen such thefts at farms and 
other businesses. There are several security devices available that will protect your fuel 
supplies - details of which can be found via your fuel supplier or local plumber’s 
merchant. One such system is Tank Commander www.commandersecurities.co.uk  
which has “Secured by Design” accreditation https://www.securedbydesign.com/  . 
Products like this will detect a dramatic drop in fuel and notify you by phone and/or 
audible alarm. There are also other similar security products that can add onto an 
existing intruder alarm system, whilst others may protect the filler cap and there are of 
course the conventional locks. Another consideration would be concealing it with 
landscaping and spiky planting around the tank, restricting access to it with gates or 
fencing, and where possible locating the tank under lighting in view of lived in rooms 
within the house.  

If you would like further advice regarding security please look at the Essex Police website 
www.essex.police.uk/cp/crime-prevention/ and https://www.securedbydesign.com/ . 

 

Naturally we also ask you to report any unusual activity to police in an emergency on 999 or 
after the event on 101 or “Do it online” www.essex.police.uk/do-it-online/report-a-crime/ or 
to Crimestoppers anonymously on 0800 555 111. 



C r e s s i n g  C o m m u n i t y  M a g a z i n e  

 
P a g e  1 0  

News from All Saints Church & St Barnabas 
 

It continues to be a busy time as we catch up with all the maintenance of 
both churches. At All Saints we are having the belfry/spire checked for 
bird damage etc., prior to any repairs that are needed. We are also trying to 
make the grave yard more accessible and thanks to all who have worked 
hard to make this possible and we would very much appreciate any help 
anyone can give in the future to sustain this. 
 

At St Barnabas it is very heart warming that we are back to lots of 
bookings from groups and clubs. We are continuing to decorate and 
modernise and make it more pleasant for users. We are also working on  
the storage unit to improve it with insulation and lighting. 
 

Our thanks to Mr Tony Dunn who recently held an Organ Recital at All 
Saints. The music was varied from Aaron Copland to J S Bach and much 
in-between and it was a very enjoyable evening.   
 

 
We are holding our Remembrance day service 

on Thursday 11th November, 
to celebrate those who gave their lives for us all in all wars. 

 The service starts at 10.30 am followed by wreath laying at 11.00 am 
at the War Memorial, 

 which is situated in the church yard at All Saints. 
 

Don’t forget we are holding regular services starting with the 2nd 
Sunday of the month at All Saints. 
        Next Service 14th November at 9.00 am, all are welcome. 
 
 
 
Hope to see some of you at Church in the near future, 
Peter and Sue, Church Wardens 
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THE VICAR’S LETTER. 
 
A season for remembering: 
 
Whether we remember those who have died on All Souls Day, or Guy Fawkes’ 
failed gunpowder plot to blow up parliament on the 5th of November 1605, or 
indeed the sacrifice made by our armed forces over the years on Remembrance 
Day, it is a season for remembering.   
And we do well to honour and learn from those who went before, to continue their 
legacy and to pass on the stories which explain who we are as people, as 
communities and as a nation. 
But it’s not always good to remember - in fact sometimes it would be better if we 
could forget. I sometimes have trouble remembering where I put my keys or what I 
went upstairs for by the time I reach the top step, but when it comes to an unkind 
word or a thoughtless gesture, my memory works perfectly:  “You’ll never believe 
what he did” or “Let me tell you she said!”   
But here is the thing - whatever we choose to remember and focus on will also 
determine how we feel and act in the future!  It is difficult to be resentful about the 
past and to be optimistic about the future.  We first have to let go of the past, of 
everything which holds us back, before we can live for today and look forward to 
tomorrow!  Which is why we pray ‘forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those 
who trespass against us’. 
Or perhaps you prefer this 6-year-old’s version, who was overheard reciting the 
Lord's Prayer at a church service:  “And forgive us our trash passes, as we forgive 
those who passed trash against us." 
 
Rev. Heike Prentice 
 

 WORSHIP SERVICES  
November 2021 

 
St Peter ad Vincula, Coggeshall 
Every week: 
8 am  Morning Prayer on Sunday or Holy Communion 
9.30am  Holy Communion 
11am   1st and 3rd Sundays of the month: Family Service 

(includes baptisms on 3rd Sundays) 
5.15pm 1st Sunday of the month: Choral Evensong 
 
St Nicholas Chapel, Coggeshall 
9am   4th Sunday of the month: Holy Communion or Matins 
 
All Saints, Cressing 
9am   2nd Sunday of the month: Holy Communion  
 
All Saints, Stisted 
Every week: 
10.30am Service of the Word or Communion 



C r e s s i n g  C o m m u n i t y  M a g a z i n e  

 

P a g e  1 2  



 
P a g e  1 3  

C r e s s i n g  C o m m u n i t y  M a g a z i n e  

    Do we belong to you? 
Over the last two or so years we have had two regular garden visitors. A lovely 
black and white cat and an equally lovely ginger cat. We have learnt that the 
black and white cat frequents our neighbours garden in the morning, 
attempting and helping to keep the rabbit population down. They call the cat 
‘socks’ as his/her two front feet look as though he/she is wearing some! 
He/she has green eyes and a black triangle of fur under the chin. Our garden 
tends to be visited in the afternoon (sat on our patio this morning for a change 
though) when he/she is usually to be found fast asleep somewhere in the sun. 
We regard each other with mutual respect and a ‘hello’ from us, which is 
greeted with complete indifference. Our every move is monitored but as long 
as we keep a healthy distance all is well and he/she does seem friendly! Other 
vantage points are used by the cat to check out potential edible morsels, but a 
nice long nap seems to take preference! 

To our knowledge the ginger cat does not stay for any great length of time. 
Approaching up the drive from the front of the house he/she patrols the back 
garden with a steely look and a methodical and determined air and will then sit 
discreetly to watch the bird activity on our feeders near the house. This cat is 
quite skittish and usually makes a hasty exit if seen by us. 

Obviously, if given the chance, both cats will do what comes naturally and bird 
feathers (pigeon mostly) are evidence of that.  

We do not think they come from the same household, but may be wrong, and 
rarely see them both in the garden at the same time. We would love to know 
their names, so if you are the owner of either or both, please let us know, in 
person or through the magazine. We live in the old village and assume the cats 
do as well, but of course they could live further away. We also guess that they 
visit plenty of other gardens in the vicinity as well! 

Julie and Michael Alen 

Rook Hall. 
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 CRESSING COMMUNITY CHURCH 

sharing God’s love and truth where we are 

Dear friends  

From the First of November there are 54 days till Christmas. Traditionally, the 
Christmas Advent season starts from Sunday 29thNovenmber till the 24th  of 
December, but the commercial side of Christmas starts around the end of 
August, it might be earlier! As far as I can remember, that was when I saw my 
first Christmas TV advert. Next, our politicians were making claims that they 
the government are working to protect or save our Christmas. Cynically, I take 
many of their statements with a pinch of salt. 

It seems that every day there is an announcement concerning ‘the festive 
season’, shortages of turkeys, toys, Christmas trees, because there’s not enough 
lorry drivers or workers to harvest the Christmas trees, toys stuck in the ports or 
global shortages due to Covid 19 pandemic. All this talking about Christmas 
shortages, yet for so many this is normal, those who are struggling to pay ever 
increasing bills, the reduction in the Furlow wages support, the ending of the 
extra financial support to already struggling families.  

If politicians and those who celebrate Christmas really want to protect 
Christmas, they should protect the reason for the celebrations which is the birth 
of Jesus Christ, God’s gift to a broken world. For those who want  to remove 
Jesus Christ from Christmas, it will never happen. You can deny it, ignore it, 
ban it, campaign against it, persecute those who are Christians (as is happening 
in many countries of the world) but it changes nothing. Christmas does not exist 
or happen because of anything we can do or say; it exists because of what God 
has done through His Son Jesus Christ. The birth of Jesus is an established 
historical fact, and history cannot be changed.  
 
Every blessing in His name. 
     
    Dennis 
 
Ps. A close friend of mine who celebrates all the excesses of Christmas sends 
Xmas cards arguing that X means nothing.  Wrong! In the Greek alphabet, X is 
the symbol for the letter ‘Chi’ (pronounced ‘See’) and the first letter in the 
Greek word for Christ, Xmas and Christmas are essentially the same thing: 
Christ and Mass which mean a ‘celebration of Christ (Jesus) he might just have 
to send Christmas cards with a picture of Santa stuck up a chimney Ho, Ho, Ho! 
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 Calling all Pond Lovers! 

Ponds are a cherished part of the parish landscape; familiar features found at the heart of most 
village centres and in the wider countryside. Many ponds in Essex pre-date parliamentary enclosure 
and are a fascinating and often overlooked historical resource, with much to tell us about local land 
use over the years. From marl pits to hammer ponds, in times past they were essential to agriculture 
and other industries. Uses ranged from watering livestock, retting cloth, rearing fish and trapping 
ducks for the table, to sourcing manure (when cleaned out) to fertilise the land. Wagons were driven 
through them to help tighten wagon wheels (think Constable’s ‘The Hay Wain’). When steam power 
arrived, the same ponds that had watered thirsty teams of plough horses were used to fill the water 
tanks of traction engines.  

These days ponds are still vital to the farmed environment - as resources for wildlife. A wide array of 
flora and fauna is associated with pond habitats, including amphibians, grass snakes, bats, numerous 
dragonflies and other insects, water voles, otters, and many species of farmland bird. Many of these 
species are under threat. Sadly, due to changes in land use and agricultural practices, the UK lost 
around 50% of ponds in the 20th Century. 

Excitingly, funding is now available in certain parts of Essex for the restoration of existing ponds and 
the creation of new ponds, capable of supporting thriving populations of great crested newts. The 
funding is part of Natural England’s District Level Licencing Scheme (DLL) for great crested newts, a 
new strategic approach to compensating the loss of newt habitats, which seeks to provide new 
ponds and bigger, better, more joined-up habitat for this orange-bellied amphibian at a landscape 
scale. The ponds restored and created under the scheme will not only provide high quality habitat 
for newts; they will benefit numerous other pond-associated species. 

‘Humans have created pond habitats for thousands of years, usually for purposes linked to 
agriculture’ said Lucy Jenkins, Farm Environment Adviser at FWAG East. ‘Over the past century 
however, humans have changed from being ‘net creators’ of clean water ponds to ‘net destroyers’ of 
pond habitats.  

‘In Essex the drivers for pond loss include the demand for intensive, high quality arable land brought 
by the second world war and the associated demise of mixed farming, which made many farmland 
ponds redundant. Development continues to put pressure on the precious pond habitats which 
remain in the county.’ 

‘As farmland ecologists we know that digging and restoring ponds is one of the best things 
landowners can do to support nature on their land and so it is very exciting that funding is now 
available for great crested newt ponds in strategic areas. We would urge anyone with half an acre or 
more of land in Essex to contact us to find out if their pond project might qualify for funding.’ 

In Essex there is a high demand for such wildlife ponds through the DLL scheme. As such, FWAG East 
is calling on parish councils, farmers, smallholders, large garden owners and other landowners to 
come forward if they have a pond in mind for restoration or if they are interested in creating new 
wildlife ponds (or both!). If your project is in one of Natural England’s strategic areas for great 
crested newts it could be fully funded. If it fails to meet project criteria, we can still give you advice 
on how to successfully and sensitively restore or create your pond habitat. 

In Essex there is a high demand for such wildlife ponds through the DLL scheme. If you have a pond 
creation or restoration project in mind in your parish, please email lucy.jenkins@fwageast.org.uk or 
jilly.mcnaughton@fwageast.org.uk to receive further information or to arrange an informal chat. 
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